ANC6a Public Safety Committee Meeting

NOTES
Sherwood Recreation Center

Wednesday, February 21, 2007 at 7 pm
Committee members present: Joe Bellino, Laura Brown, & Stephanie Nixon (Chair and Commissioner 6A08)
Committee members absent: Mark Laisch & Michael Seneco

Commissioners: Gladys Mack (6A08)
2 Community members
Government: Maria Barner (Sherwood Recreation Center)
Stephanie Nixon called the meeting to order at 7:15 pm.
Recommendations for ANC6A:
1. Commissioner Nixon represents ANC6A to provide verbal summary of written testimony about needs of emergency agencies at the hearing, when possible.

a. Submit written testimony for Metropolitan Police Department (MPD) to April 4, 2007 10 am budget hearing.

b. Submit written testimony for Department of Youth Rehabilitative Services (DYRS) to April 25, 2007.

c. Submit written testimony for Fire and Emergency Medical Services (FEMS) to April 2, 2007 10 am budget hearing.

d. Submit written testimony for Office of the Attorney General (OAG) to April 4, 2007 10 am budget hearing.

2. Submit 
written testimony for the Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR) to March 27, 2007 10 am budget hearing for Sherwood Recreation Center.

a. Commissioner Nixon represents ANC6A to provide verbal summary of written testimony about needs at Rosedale Recreation Center at March 27, 2007 10 am budget hearing for DPR.

3. Submit written testimony for the Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR) to March 27, 2007 10 am budget hearing for Rosedale Recreation Center.

a. Commissioner Nixon represents ANC6A to provide verbal summary of written testimony about needs at Rosedale Recreation Center at March 27, 2007 10 am budget hearing for DPR.
4. Letter requesting that appropriate DC agencies and Pentacle owners come together to establish a multi-agency plan for the Pentacles

5. Letter to Councilmember Mendelson about revisiting an anti-loitering law along the lines of the Baltimore anti-loitering law

6. Letter to Council US Attorney Taylor, and David Rubenstein (OAG) about MPD Court Comp time from 2005 requesting procedural change

Budgets for DC agencies as related to public safety 
To gather these recommendations, Commissioner Nixon corresponded with various agencies as well as used information from the crime summit and past discussions during the public safety committee meetings.
Metropolitan Police Department 
The discussion of the agencies began with the following motion: Commissioner Nixon represent ANC6A and present verbal summary of the ANC6A written testimony re: needs of MPD, FEMS, and others at MPD hearing.

The committee and community discussed and voted to include the following in the written testimony regarding MPD (items first reasons after):
· A facility (station or substation) in NE DC where Patrol Service Area 102 and 103 officers (at minimum) can be housed.  Before PSAs 102 and 103 were moved to 1D they were part of 5D and the station location was a little more appropriate.  With the economic development of Benning Rd and H St NE, it is necessary to have a facility (e.g., station or substation) where Patrol Service Area 102 and 103 officers can be housed.  In addition said facility should be flexible to accommodate 5D officers working the same corridor on an as needed basis.  In addition, it would seem prudent to go a step further and create a joint operations unit that is at the level of police officers with knowledge of the area and is designed to facilitate a safer Benning Rd NE/H St NE Corridor as these two police districts need to share these issues at the time. Such a facility is desperately needed as these Patrol Service Areas in closer proximity to one another that PSA 102 is to the other PSAs housed in 1D.  There is not enough space to add PSA 102 to 1D-1.  If this means changing the direction with which the city is going with locating a new main station, we request that this be considered.

· Work Cell phones for the 1D Patrol Service Area officials and officers to allow contact with residents while on patrol without officers incurring the expense.  There was some discussion that there might be Homeland Security Funding for this.  The committee discussed the possibility of assigning cell phones to area so that community members knew that if they called X number (beyond 311/911) that they could possibly reach an officer on patrol in their neighborhood.  Part of the discussion surrounded the need for an organizational structure is not prepared to handle this in the manner that the community would not want it to – ensure that the phone is distributed appropriately (shifts).
· Increase officers to appropriate levels in Patrol Service Areas 102 and 103.  PSA 102 is allotted 45 officers (10 unavailable) and PSA 103 is allotted 50 officers (2 unavailable).  There is a need for full staffing in these PSAs and we respectfully request that the Chief and Council consider resource allocation as these two PSAs service more people than these numbers reflect given the development of the H Street NE/Benning Rd Corridor.  To fully implement this, officials and officers detailed elsewhere should not be counted toward total manpower.  Officers should receive appropriate leave so as they can maintain happy and productive lives at work and home.
Commissioner Mack asked what could be done to make MPD more attractive for officers.  The committee members mentioned that morale needed to improve on the force, but for morale to improve.  Mr. Bellino stated that it is necessary to provide sufficient manpower to allow officers leave time.  The degree requirement leaves officers in a predicament because they cannot take leave to get to the associate’s degree.  
· Take home car for all officers that live in the city
· To fully implement the idea of community policing, the first district would like a 15 passenger van for use in field trips with children, young adults, and adults and for other various community events. (The possibility of providing MPD with access to the GSA schedule was also discussed.)
· Increase the size of the Major Narcotics Unit to promote a more proactive department 

· Return the youth services branch – more juvenile crime, we need to try something different.

Committee on Public Safety and the Judiciary, 4/4/07 from 10 am – End, Rm 412, Chairperson Phil Mendelson
Department of Youth and Rehabilitation Services
Recommendation: Provide funding for increased resources to provide strength-based programs and services for the youth under the care of DYRS.  Within ANC6A DYRS funds community alternatives including the Sasha Bruce House and funding needs to support intensive third party monitoring.
The committee and community discussed the general lack of services with regards to mentoring, workforce development, as well as family counseling and outreach.  

David Muhammad of DYRS checked with the executive team there and they suggested that there is further need to involve young people in the construction occurring on H Street NE as well as in the businesses.  In addition, DYRS would appreciate the opportunity to partner with the businesses on H St NE to give the young people the opportunity to help revitalize this community.
Committee on Human Services, 4/25/07 from 10 am – 3 pm, Rm 412, Chairperson Councilmember Wells
Fire and Emergency Management Services (FEMS)

Recommendation: ANC6A will submit written testimony about the needs of FEMS to receive a budget allowing increased staffing due to enhancements as part of the 100 day plan.  Ensure staff of Paramedics to allow appropriate on the scene and en route treatment.  In addition, increase budget to provide more armed arson investigators with training and certification to work with MPD on previous recommendation from ANC6A.
Committee on Public Safety and the Judiciary, 4/2/07 from 10 am – End, Rm 500, Chairperson Phil Mendelson
Office of the Attorney General

Recommendation: ANC6A will submit written testimony requesting increased staffing of attorneys to allow for flexible scheduling that might allow ease of case processing for attorneys and officers. 
The community and committee have been pleased with the aggressive manner in which OAG pursues prosecution.

Committee on Public Safety and the Judiciary, 4/4/07 from 10 am – End, Rm 412, Chairperson Phil Mendelson
Department of Parks and Recreation
Overarching recommendation: Commissioner Nixon represent ANC6A at the budget hearing about the Department of Parks and Recreation to present separate summaries of written testimony submitted by ANC6A on Sherwood Recreation Center and Rosedale Recreation Center.

Committee on Libraries, Parks, and Recreation, 3/27/07 from 10 am – End, Rm 500, Chairperson Harry Thomas, Jr.
Recommendation 1:  ANC6A submit written testimony on needs of Sherwood Recreation Center to the DPR Budget Hearing on March 27, 2007 at 10 am.  
· New wrought iron fence around the tree

· Camera facing parking lot
· Maintain the recreation centers appropriately – turn around on requests for lighting, etc should be handled within 48 hours.

· Continue Project Empowerment and consider adding to DPR maintenance
Recommendation 2:  ANC6A submit written testimony on needs of Rosedale Recreation Center to the DPR Budget Hearing on March, 27, 2007 at 10 am.  Such needs include, capital funds to revitalize the center – public safety concerns, cave, mention need for ID check upon entry, barring notices
· Capital funds to revitalize the center and promote safety (Discussion surround where the money would be)

Vacant, nuisance properties with illegal dumping and illicit activities  
The committee and community discussed a reach out the owner program idea and how ANC Commissioners typically help.  The committee asked if this would only serve to duplicate the Community Outreach Coordinator and Neighborhood Services Coordinator but the committee noted the action would be relatively benign and would provide an additional tracking.  The committee and community discussed the viability of doing this and under what situations.  The situations discussed included those in which there is evidence based on photos, calls for service, MPD/DPW, or the report of other DC agencies.  The basic idea would be to introduce the ANC Commissioner in a letter, note date and time of the appropriate PSA meeting to involve the owner in the neighborhood, and provide a contact number to try and involve the owner in the neighborhood.  Mr. Bellino noted that this would provide another source of documentation.  There were cautions about being perceived as an enforcement arm.  However, this would not be the intent.  Rather the intent would be to re-emphasize what the ANC commissioners might have already done but allows another avenue. 
Community Impact Statements to Judges
The committee is hoping to have Carolyn Crank speak at the next meeting about these.  For the meantime, we have placed a blank statement at the end of the notes.  These are used whenever somebody is up for sentencing to impress upon the judge the impact the defendant has had on the neighborhood.  The only people who see this include the prosecutor and the judge.  These are private and can be signed by individuals or groups.

Guide to DC with Community Outreach 

The committee discussed the idea of a “Neighborhood Guide to DC” with some friendly information about the agencies and contact people relevant to each person.  One community member suggested making this akin to an open source document where people can add the information and modify but it would be subject to committee review and would provide a model neighborhood guide book.  The group decided this was definitely something for continued discussion.
Multi-agency Plan for the Pentacles 

Recommendation: ANC6A send a letter requesting that agencies and Pentacle owners come together to establish a multi-agency plan (e.g., Linden Place) for the Pentacles under the auspices of the Metropolitan Police Department and/or the CORE team in a setting that affords some measure of protection to citizens involved.  
Multiple agencies should be involved including MPD, DPW, Neighborhood Services Coordinators, Metro Transit Authority Police Department, Councilmember Wells’s office, Councilmember Mendelson’s office, DC Housing Authority Police Department/Investigators (for compliance purposes), management company, owners, CORE team, Hiram Brewton, and Simone Green.
1637 E St NE
The summary crime statistics received are at the end of these notes.
Anti-loitering 

Recommendation: Letter to Councilmember Mendelson and copy Councilmember Wells and other ANCs about investigating adapting the Baltimore Anti-loitering law for DC.
The committee had mentioned this to Councilmember Mendelson before we would like to know whether his office is working on adapting this law.

MPD Court Comp time from 2005
Recommendation: Letter to Councilmembers Mendelson and Wells as well as U.S. Attorney Jeffrey Taylor and the David Rubenstein (Office of the Attorney General) respectfully requesting consideration of alternate methods of “papering” cases.  
In Summer 2006 the Committee received information about court comp time for 2005.  Although they wanted a comparison year, it did not occur.  The statistics from 2005 were for a total of 5,094 officers who spent 331,863 hours on court comp time.  The committee is aware that there are far fewer than 5,094 officers working for MPD and further inquisition indicated that the extra officers may have been retired or no longer working in the District.  For much of 2005, first appearances for papering and court were treated as comp hours.  If we took these as being paid at $30/hr, then that is $9,955,890.00.  We are the only jurisdiction still using such an antiquated method
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1COMMUNITY IMPACT STATEMENT

Please include the following:

Your Name/Organization/Association’s Name:
___________________________________

Defendant’s Name:
______________________________________

Case #:

______________________________________

Sentencing Date:
______________________________________

To the Honorable
_______________________________________

(Judge’s Name)
This form can serve as a guide in identifying information that helps describe the impact of the crime(s) committed by the defendant above.  You can submit answers to the questions on this form, or use it as a guide and submit a letter addressed to the judge.  Submit all the information you wish and feel is pertinent to this crime.  When you are ready to submit, please email your statement to the Community Prosecutor or Community Outreach Specialist for your district.  If you have questions, you may call Marilyn Morey at 202-307-2593.
1.  How has this crime affected you (as residents, business owners and neighbors) and those close to you?

(e.g. feelings of anger, rage, blaming self, or family helplessness, vulnerability, fear, paranoia, hopelessness, frustration, loss of trust and faith in the world.)

2.  How has this crime affected your ability to perform your work, make a living, run a household, go to school, or enjoy any other activities you previously performed or enjoyed?

(e.g. overreact to situations, overprotective of family members, socially withdrawn, fear of going out in a world that has been proven unsafe.)

3.  If you wish, you may use the letter to tell the Judge whatever you would like him/her to know about how it is to be a member of the community where crime/violent crime has occurred; or any other information you would like to share.

(e.g. the stigma of being a victim, media coverage, family reaction, the loss of control, additional expenses you have incurred to protect yourself from further victimization.)

4.  Reactions, feelings toward the criminal justice system:

(e.g. The impact of the process on you, information on court proceedings and case status.)

5.  What is your recommendation for sentencing? (Mandatory/maximum?)
CALLS FOR SERVICE STATISTICS



1500-1700 b/o E St NE



1500-1600 b/o Gales St NE



1600-1700 b/o Isherwood St NE



400-500 b/o 15th St NE



400-500 b/o 16th St NE



400-500 b/o 17th St NE
	CALL TYPE
	TOTAL

	DISORDERLY
	151

	OTHER
	49

	UNAUTHORIZED USE OF A CONTROLLED SUBSTANCE
	39

	ASSIST
	38

	INVESTIGATE THE TROUBLE
	35

	ASSAULT / SIMPLE
	33

	BURGLAR ALARM
	32

	TRAFFIC STOP
	30

	UNKNOWN
	27

	FAMILY DISTURBANCE 
	25

	DESTRUCTION OF PROPERTY
	24

	STOP / FRISK
	19

	AGGRAVATED ASSAULT
	18

	DRUG COMPLAINT W/O LOOKOUT
	18

	TRAFFIC COMPLAINT 
	18

	DRUG COMPLAINT W/LOOKOUT
	17

	SOUNDS OF GUNSHOTS
	15

	DOMESTIC VIOLENCE ASSAULT
	14

	BURGLARY TWO
	11

	JUVENILE COMPLAINT
	11

	NO DC PERMIT
	10

	DAMAGE TO PROPERTY
	9

	DOMESTIC VIOLENCE INCIDENT
	9

	RECOVERY OF STOLEN AUTO
	9

	MISSING PERSON
	8

	SICKCASE
	8

	THREATS
	8

	LOCAL ALARM
	7

	MAN WITH
	7

	SEE COMPLAINANT
	7

	UNLAWFUL ENTRY
	7

	ACCIDENT HIT AND RUN
	6

	BENCH WARRANT
	6

	THEFT FROM AUTO
	6

	THEFT TWO LESS 250
	6

	TRANSPORT
	6

	UNCONSCIOUS PERSON
	6

	CHECK ON THE WELFARE
	5

	LOST PROPERTY
	5

	OPEN DOOR
	5

	POSS OPEN CONTAINER ALCOHOL
	5

	SICKMO
	5

	THEFT ONE 250 PLUS
	5

	THEFT STOLEN AUTO
	5

	TRANSPORT PRISONER
	5

	ACCIDENT PROPERTY DAMAGE ONLY
	4

	INJURY / CITIZEN
	4

	NOTIFY
	4

	OPERATING AFTER SUSPENSION
	4

	ROBBERY / HOLD UP GUN
	4

	SECOND SIGHTING
	4

	SUSPICIOUS PERSON
	4

	UNREGISTERED AUTO
	4

	ADDITIONAL INFORMATION
	3

	AGGRESSIVE DRIVING
	3

	BUSINESS / ALARM
	3

	CARRYING A PISTOL WITHOUT LICENSE
	3

	CIVIL PROTECTION ORDER
	3

	CRANE
	3

	INTERSTATE RECOVERED STOLEN AUTO
	3

	ROBBERY / FORCE & VIOLENCE
	3

	STOLEN TAGS
	3

	ACCIDENT WITH INJURY
	2

	ANIMAL COMPLAINT
	2

	BURGLARY ONE
	2

	DRIVING UNDER THE INFLUENCE
	2

	HOMICIDE
	2

	MISCELLANEOUS REPORT
	2

	TAMPERING WITH AUTO
	2

	UNATHORIZED USE OF VEHICLE 
	2

	ACCIDENT DC GOVERNMENT VEHICLE INVOLVED
	1

	ACCIDENT INVOLVING PEDESTRIAN
	1

	ASSAULT / POLICE OFFICER
	1

	ASSAULT WITH INTENT TO KILL
	1

	DEATH REPORT
	1

	DISABLED AUTO
	1

	DOMESTIC VIOLENCE
	1

	FOUND PROPERTY
	1

	HOLD UP ALARM
	1

	IDENTITY THEFT
	1

	MAN DOWN
	1

	ROBBERY / FEAR
	1

	ROBBERY / PURSE SNATCH
	1

	SOLICITING FOR PROSTITUTION
	1

	STOLEN BIKE
	1

	SUIC- THREATENING SUICIDE (VIOLENT)
	1

	SUICIDE
	1

	SUSPICIOUS VEHICLE
	1

	TRAFFIC COMPLAINT
	1

	UTTERING BAD CHECK
	1

	WOMAN WITH
	1

	TOTAL
	885


DRAFT LETTER 

[INSERT DATE HERE]
The Honorable Phil Mendelson

Chair, Judiciary Committee

Council of the District of Columbia

1350 Pennsylvania Ave, NW, Ste 402

Washington, DC 20004

Dear Councilmember Mendelson:

At its regularly scheduled meeting on March 8, 2007 with a quorum present, our Commission voted ____ to support a needed increase in the 2007 Metropolitan Police Department (MPD) Budget, particularly as referenced below for the 1st District and Patrol Service Areas (PSAs) 102 and 103.

First, with the economic development of Benning Rd and H St NE, it is necessary to have a facility (e.g., station or substation) where Patrol Service Area 102 and 103 officers can be housed.  In addition said facility should be flexible to accommodate 5D officers working the same corridor on an as needed basis.  Such a facility is desperately needed as these Patrol Service Areas in closer proximity to one another that PSA 102 is to the other PSAs housed in 1D.  There is not enough space to add PSA 102 to 1D-1.  In addition, it would seem prudent to go a step further and create a joint operations unit that is at the level of police officers with knowledge of the area and is designed to facilitate a safer Benning Rd NE/H St NE Corridor as these two police districts need to share these issues at the time. If this means changing the direction with which the city is going with locating a new main station, we request that this be considered.

Second, we respectfully request that the number of officers Patrol Service Areas 102 and 103 be increased to appropriate levels.  PSA 102 is allotted 45 officers (10 unavailable) and PSA 103 is allotted 50 officers (2 unavailable).  There is a need for full staffing in these PSAs at all times and such staffing should account for the number of officers detailed outside of the PSAs or officers on administrative leave.  Without such staffing, our officers will spend their time on duty going from call to call versus implementing the full idea of community policing as envisioned by Chief LanierIf there cannot be an increase in total number of MPD employees, then we respectfully request that Chief Lanier and Council consider adjusting allocation of resources to provide full staffing of these PSAs and all 1st District with officers.  Please note, MPD officers respond to after-hours calls that would typically be handled by other District agencies (e.g., noise, illegal construction, illegal dumping, etc.).  Furthermore, not only is full staffing needed to maintain peace, order, and quiet, but to all police officers to receive appropriate leave so as they can maintain happy and productive lives at work and home as well as to attain the education that MPD would like these officers to have.
Officials in the 1st District would like the resources to fully implement community policing.  Some of the ideas they have suggested and that we support include providing 1st District Patrol Service Area officials and officers be provided with work cell phones as well as access to a 15 passenger van for use in field trips as part of community events.  This request would allow the officials and officers to maintain contact with residents while on patrol without incurring the expense personally.  Some ideas for implementation might include keeping the phones in the PSA at all times and having officials/officers pick up the phones during role call.

As a community we would like to see more officers living in the community.  Benefits for doing so must be increased, such as providing take home cars for all officers that live in the city.  To curb violent crime in the District of Columbia, it is necessary to increase the size of the Major Narcotics Unit.  Such an increase would promote proactivity with regards to drug-related crime, which as you are well aware is the root of most of our crime in the District.  Finally, with much of crime being committed by our young people, we need to try something different.  One piece of such a plan would be to return the youth services branch.
We respectfully request that you consider these suggestions from the Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

CC:
Chief Cathy Lanier, Metropolitan Police Department


Councilmember Tommy Wells, Ward 6


Commander Diane Groomes, 1st District

DRAFT LETTER 

[INSERT DATE HERE]
The Honorable Tommy Wells
Chair, Human Services Committee
Council of the District of Columbia

1350 Pennsylvania Ave, NW
Washington, DC 20004

Dear Councilmember Wells:

At its regularly scheduled meeting on March 8, 2007 with a quorum present, our Commission voted ____ to support a needed increase in Department of Youth and Rehabilitation Services (DYRS) Budget.

The continual increase of juvenile crime in the District is disconcerting.  However, the DYRS is employing research-based methods with those young people under their supervision.  The ANC6A Public Safety Committee checked with DYRS to see what resources would fully support their efforts.  Community alternatives such as the Sasha Bruce House could benefit from intensive third party monitoring, but such monitoring requires an increase in funding for these programs.  

As step toward prevention of juvenile crime, it would be appropriate to encourage businesses to invest further in our young people by providing job training and jobs.  This step would be integral with education and increased policing.  We need a comprehensive plan with all agencies involved.
We respectfully request that you consider these suggestions from the Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

CC:
Chief Cathy Lanier, Metropolitan Police Department


Councilmember Phil Mendelson, At-large


David Muhammad, DYRS


Vincent Schiraldi, DYRS Director

DRAFT LETTER 

[INSERT DATE HERE]
The Honorable Phil Mendelson

Chair, Judiciary Committee

Council of the District of Columbia

1350 Pennsylvania Ave, NW, Ste 402

Washington, DC 20004

Dear Councilmember Mendelson:

At its regularly scheduled meeting on March 8, 2007 with a quorum present, our Commission voted ____ to support a needed increase in the Fire and Emergency Management Services (FEMS) budget.

Per the Interim Fire Chief Brian Lee there are a number of enhancements are in process for FEMS and quite a few have already occurred as part of Mayor Fenty’s 100 Day Plan.  We would like to support his request for increased staffing due to these enhancements as part of the 100 day plan.  We need 100% full-time staffing for the increase in ambulances and fire trucks.  To promote safety of our community, we would like to ensure that funding is available for ambulances and emergency vehicles to be staffed with the appropriate number of paramedics.  This is necessary to provide the opportunity for each person in need of assistance to be provided with the necessary medical care when in am emergency medical situation.
Furthermore, the District has always had a number of illegal fireworks and firecrackers used on holidays and other days during the year.  Enforcement of the law for this and the infringements that these fireworks and firecrackers have on peace and quiet in the District are hampered by the lack of manpower to enforce these complaints.  The responsibility for this enforcement does not rest solely on the Metropolitan Police Department.  Beyond the fact that these fireworks and firecrackers are illegal, they are often used by children, the sparks scald our porches and roofs, and they even have some that sound exactly like gun fire sending community members fleeing into their houses.  In line with a previous request for a pilot project in the 1st District to pair police officers with armed arson investigators on dates with historical high call volume for fireworks and firecrackers, we request an increased budget to provide more armed arson investigators with training and certification.  This budget should account for shifts beyond normal work hours.
We respectfully request that you consider these suggestions from the Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

CC:
Chief Brian Lee, Fire and Emergency Management Services (FEMS) Director


Councilmember Tommy Wells, Ward 6

DRAFT LETTER 

[INSERT DATE HERE]
The Honorable Phil Mendelson

Chair, Judiciary Committee

Council of the District of Columbia

1350 Pennsylvania Ave, NW, Ste 402

Washington, DC 20004

Dear Councilmember Mendelson:

At its regularly scheduled meeting on March 8, 2007 with a quorum present, our Commission voted ____ to support an increase to the budget of the Office of the Attorney General (OAG).

Community members in the Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A have notes the aggressive manner in which pursues prosecution.  The employees in the OAG regularly work with the community.  Their efforts are much appreciated.

The prosecution arm of OAG has been understaffed for quite some time.  We request funding to fully staff the Office of the Attorney General to allow for flexible scheduling that might speed case processing for attorneys and officers.
We respectfully request that you consider these suggestions from the Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

CC:
Linda Singer, Director, Office of the Attorney General


David Rubenstein, Office of the Attorney General


Councilmember Tommy Wells, Ward 6

DRAFT LETTER 

[INSERT DATE HERE]
The Honorable Harry Thomas

Chair, Libraries, Parks, and Recreation Committee

Council of the District of Columbia

1350 Pennsylvania Ave, NW, Ste 402

Washington, DC 20004

Dear Councilmember Thomas:

At its regularly scheduled meeting on March 8, 2007 with a quorum present, our Commission voted ____ to support an increase to the budget of the Department of Parks and Recreation.  Please note we are submitting separate written testimony for Sherwood Recreation Center and Rosedale Recreation Center as well as separate oral testimony for these centers provided by Commissioner ____ on behalf of our ANC.  The following written testimony respectfully suggests general areas that require funding by the Department of Parks and Recreation.

1. Strengthen the sign-in policy of DPR with the use of identification.  This will require new equipment in centers.  Library cards would be one way and could encourage children to use the libraries.

2. Provide posters behind the counters and throughout the centers with which all who enter agree to abide.
3. Enhance the use of barring notices for those who violate DC laws/code.

4. Increase coordination between DPR and MPD to ensure public safety is maintained.

5. Increase your maintenance staff and hire people who will respond in a timely manner to requests.

6. Ensure that each center has enough staff to manage the property and coordinate activities.

We respectfully request that you consider these suggestions from the Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

CC:
Councilmember Tommy Wells, Ward 6


Marcus Ellis, DPR, Ward 6

DRAFT LETTER 

[INSERT DATE HERE]
The Honorable Harry Thomas

Chair, Libraries, Parks, and Recreation Committee

Council of the District of Columbia

1350 Pennsylvania Ave, NW, Ste 402

Washington, DC 20004

Dear Councilmember Thomas:

At its regularly scheduled meeting on March 8, 2007 with a quorum present, our Commission voted ____ to support an increase to the budget of the Department of Parks and Recreation for Sherwood Recreation Center.

Around Sherwood Recreation Center, the existing fence is flimsy and even falls down in some places.  The community notes that children enter the facility to ride mopeds around the walking/riding track, activity that will cost DPR more funds in maintenance than it would gain by replacing the current fence with a wrought iron fence around the area.  We respectfully request that funds be provided to Sherwood Recreation Center to replace the fence with a wrought iron fence that is durable, strong, and attractive.  
In addition, to continue promoting safety in and around Sherwood Recreation Center we request a camera facing the parking lot.  

[Other requests from DPR added based on Performance testimony.]
We respectfully request that you consider these suggestions from the Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

CC:
Councilmember Tommy Wells, Ward 6


Marcus Ellis, DPR, Ward 6

DRAFT LETTER 

[INSERT DATE HERE]
The Honorable Harry Thomas

Chair, Libraries, Parks, and Recreation Committee

Council of the District of Columbia

1350 Pennsylvania Ave, NW, Ste 402

Washington, DC 20004

Dear Councilmember Thomas:

At its regularly scheduled meeting on March 8, 2007 with a quorum present, our Commission voted ____ to support an increase to the budget of the Department of Parks and Recreation for Rosedale Recreation Center.

On February 16, 2007, ANC6A came to your committee with significant concerns about the structure and operation of Rosedale Recreation Center.  Now we come to you with request for capital funding of a new Rosedale Recreation Center for the Community.  In early 2005, a proposal was submitted by Commissioner Gladys Mack (6A07) for the construction of a new Rosedale Recreation Center.  In 2006, citizens began forming a coalition, including such groups as Rosedale Youth Institute, ACORN, Rosedale Citizens Alliance, Pilgrim African Methodist Episcopal Church and more, to push towards obtaining a new Rosedale Recreation Center.

The community needs a new Rosedale Recreation Center, a new place in face as well as management, a place that provides a safe harbor for the community and for our children, a place that brings peace and joy to this community. 
We respectfully request that you will provide the necessary funds to make Rosedale Recreation Center a state-of-the-art facility for the community, and in the interim, continue to support the needs of the community with appropriate adjustments to the facility.
We respectfully request that you consider these suggestions from the Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

CC:
Councilmember Tommy Wells, Ward 6


Marcus Ellis, DPR, Ward 6

DRAFT LETTER 

[INSERT DATE HERE]

1st District Commander Diane Groomes

415 4th Street, SW

Washington, DC 20024

Inspector Kevin Keegan

500 E Street, SE

Washington, DC 

Sergeant Mark Saunders

Acting Lieutenant PSA 103

500 E Street, SE

Washington, DC

Dear Commander Diane Groomes, Inspector Kevin Keegan, and Sergeant Mark Saunders:

At its regularly scheduled meeting on March 8, 2007 with a quorum present, our Commission voted ____ to request that the Metropolitan Police Department (MPD) assist with setting up a multi-agency plan for dealing with crime and drugs at the Pentacles Apartments.

We would be more than willing to work with you in this endeavor by finding citizens to work on this plan with MPD and the other District Agencies, the owners of the buildings, and the management company.  As this is a matter of public safety, it is important that an agency accustomed to taking due diligence to protect citizens involved take the lead.  Many community members willing to work with these agencies would fear retaliation if they participated in creating such a plan at public meetings.

Based on participation in the Patrol Service Area (PSA) 103 meetings we are aware that MPD has been working closely with the owners on concerns there.  However, we would like to look at further ways that the owners and other agencies can assist with curbing violence and drugs away from this location to restore peace, order, and quiet.  
Some additional agencies that should be involved: Ward 6 Councilmember Wells, At-large Councilmember Mendelson, District of Columbia Housing Authority (DCHA) Police, DCRA, DPW, Metro Transit Authority Police (MTA PD), Hiram Brewton, Simone Green, Child and Family Services Agency, U.S. Attorney’s Office, Office of the Attorney General, Fire and Emergency Management Services (FEMS), CSOSA, Court and Social Services, Department of Youth and Rehabilitative Services, DC Superior Courts, and Department of Health.

Thank you for your consideration and we look forward to working with you.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

CC:
Councilmember Tommy Wells, Ward 6


Councilmember Phil Mendelson, At-large


Hiram Brewton, Neighborhood Services Coordinator, Ward 6


Simone Green, Neighborhood Community Outreach Coordinator, Ward 6


William Pittman, Chief of Police, DCHA


Uma Ahluwalia, Director Child and Family Services Agency


Kenneth Behle, U.S. Attorney’s Office


David Rubenstein, Office of the Attorney General


Brian Lee, Chief, FEMS


David Muhammad, DYRS


Michael Bonds, CSOSA


Terri Odom, Court and Social Services


Rufus King, DC Superior Court System

DRAFT LETTER 

[INSERT DATE HERE]
The Honorable Phil Mendelson

Chair, Judiciary Committee

Council of the District of Columbia

1350 Pennsylvania Ave, NW, Ste 402

Washington, DC 20004

Dear Councilmember Mendelson:

After much research and communication with the community, it seems that there is need for anti-loitering legislation, such as that used in Baltimore, MD.  We respectfully request that your committee consider introducing some form of this legislation.  

We believe that such a law would be a tool to stop the fronts of our stores that sale alcoholic beverages from becoming akin to a “local bar”.  Over time and with implementation, a code like the Baltimore anti-loitering law would return the sidewalks and streets of our neighborhoods to the community for legal transit and community lawful assembly. 

We appreciate your consideration of this and look forward to an update.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

CC:
Tommy Wells, Councilmember Ward 6


Cathy Lanier, Chief MPD

Jeffrey Taylor, U.S. Attorney’s Office

Lisa Marie Singer, Director Office of the Attorney General

DRAFT LETTER 

[INSERT DATE HERE]
The Honorable Phil Mendelson

Chair, Judiciary Committee

Council of the District of Columbia

1350 Pennsylvania Ave, NW, Ste 402

Washington, DC 20004

Dear Councilmember Mendelson, U.S. Attorney Taylor, and Mr. Rubenstein:

At its regularly scheduled meeting on March 8, 2007 with a quorum present, our Commission voted ____ to respectfully request that your committee consider assisting with reforming the process of “papering” cases that currently is required in the District of Columbia.

The exact amount of time that our Metropolitan Police Department Officers spend “papering” remains unknown.  Papering, the process by which officers must appear in person to present charges to the prosecutor before pursuing a case, has been cited in the past as costing our officers and taxpayers.  In August/September of 2006, the ANC6A Public Safety Committee received a first response to a request for the total amount of court comp time used by officers in 2005.  The statistics from 2005 were for a total of 5,094 officers who spent 331,863 hours on court comp time.  It is appropriate to note that there are fewer officers than 5,094 officers employed by MPD and further inquiries indicated that these extra officers may have been retired or nor longer working for the District.

In the District, not only must officers present the charges to prosecutors in person, this is done the next day that the court is open for business, even if the officer’s shift ended at 3 am that morning or if the officer is off the next day.  This antiquated method is not used by any other jurisdiction.  We are also well aware of the Gerstein, but this should be capable of being sworn in by a Sergeant, Lieutenant, Inspector, or Commander.  
Officers and attorneys are losing valuable time during the meetings after each arrest.  Other ideas might use a plan with videophones in computers, night court, telephones, anything that allows the officer to be on patrol throughout his shift on a regular basis versus in the courthouse.  At minimum pilot projects should be implemented with third party monitoring and evaluation of the change along the lines of officer and prosecutor performance and tax dollar cost to the citizens.
We respectfully request you give this your full consideration and update us on the status of change.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

CC:
Tommy Wells, Councilmember Ward 6


Cathy Lanier, Chief MPD


Jeffrey Taylor, U.S. Attorney’s Office


Lisa Marie Singer, Director Office of the Attorney General

